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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Tuesday, December 9, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman Karen Koch.   Roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented and two corrections were noted.  Ms. Koch moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Johnson.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
Public Input

Peabody Landscaping presented a revised plan for the new township building with a decreased budget.  Plans for the part one foundation plantings did not change other than the ground cover and perennials, which can be done at a later time.  Part two showed a decrease in cost due to elimination of a couple trees, removal of fencing, sign and sign plantings.  The total cost is now just over $24,000 (foundation plantings $13,234 and trees $11,174).  Mr. Garrett asked if the township only spent $5,000, where would those trees be.  He also noted the township was in no hurry because we cannot plant around the building yet, and the park grant for trees cannot be used until 2011.  Peabody confirmed they would hold pricing until the spring.  Mr. Garrett would like to see the township get a couple prices from other resident landscapers and would like to compare all.  Peabody noted they like to focus on the architecture of the building so the landscaping compliments the structure.  No action was taken at this time.  Topic tabled until further along in process.

Old Business

Mr. Johnson updated the Board on the building project.  FireGuard paid their supplier, Viking, so no further action involving liens were necessary.  The static test for the fire suppression system is scheduled for Tuesday.  The steel plates for the entry foyer are fifty percent complete.  The hardi-board issue is being resolved and a representative is coming out to review this week for installation and warranty.  The septic tank was found to contain ground water this week and needs checked and repaired.  The system will also be checked for backflow prevention.  Lastly, the angle of one driveway needs to be corrected due to the approach angle.  Fire alarm and security system ideas were also discussed for the building.
Mr. Garrett noted the new website will be live very soon.

Chief Cooper attended a follow-up meeting with the Liberty YMCA.  The YMCA wants to meet with the baseball association about scheduling.  Since Liberty residents get a discount for YMCA camps, Chief asked if Concord residents would get a discount for attending a camp at Concord Park.  The YMCA will begin camp sign-ups in February, the township can review resident interest, and then move forward from there.  Ms. Koch asked if the campers will have full access to the inside of the township building.  Chief clarified the building would only be used for inclement weather or an emergency.  Mr. Garrett likes the idea of working with the YMCA, especially since the township does not have its own parks and recreation department and the YMCA can facilitate the programs.  Chief told the YMCA about the mowing schedule at the park and the campers will move areas during mow times.  Size of the camp will be thirty-six kids between the dates of June 13 and August 20, 2011.  
New Business

Mr. Garrett informed the Trustees that the Old Mill Cemetery is a site for geocaching.  A neighbor has seen people digging for a “treasure box” in the wall at the cemetery, and as a result, the wall is falling down.  The Board will contact the geocaching website and ask the cemetery location be removed.  Other options discussed were to consult the county prosecutor’s office and/or have Chairman Koch send a letter requesting removal.
The organizational meeting for next year was scheduled for Tuesday, January 4, 2011 at 9:00 a.m. at the Fire Station.  Regular meetings for January will be Monday the 10th and 24th.

Ric Irvine gave the Trustees a zoning department report.  Monthly permit summaries were distributed; things are slow.  The Board of Zoning Appeals held a meeting Tuesday and needs another alternate due to losing members Braunstein and Wylie from the Board.  Irvine will identify the precinct area that is lowest represented on the Board and recommend a new member from that area.  Mr. Irvine also noted a homeowner on Logan Drive wants trees across from his property where the earth mounds slope down to a waterway (near Straders).  The township has no jurisdiction at the tree line but Mr. Irvine is assisting the homeowner with the process.

Chief Cooper received an application for part-time employment from a retired road department worker from Liberty Township, Richard Kuhn.  Chief and Joe Holloway met with the applicant and recommended his hiring.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to hire Richard Kuhn to the Road Department on a part-time, as needed basis, at $15.00 per hour.  Vote: 3-0.
Mr. Johnson discussed from an operations standpoint, the township needs a larger mower for all the new, additional fields at Concord Park.  Case IH has a program for $1.00 the use of a tractor for a determined number of hours.  The township would be responsible for the maintenance of the tractor, but everything else would be under warranty.  The township would still need to purchase a 10-12 foot batwing mower for the tractor.  He will look into the details for January.

Mr. Garrett moved to adopt a Resolution that Mr. Doug Price, Troy Township Trustee, serve on the county 9-1-1 technical advisory committee, appointed pursuant to ORC 4931.42C as the member of the committee selected by a majority of boards of township trustees in the county.  Mr. Johnson seconded the adoption of this Resolution.  Upon roll call vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
A notice was received from the Volunteer Firefighters Dependency Fund Board to select new members for the 2011 year.  Selected from the township board were Trustees Bart Johnson and Joe Garrett.  

A zoning variance announcement was received from Liberty Township regarding the property at the corner of Home and Olentangy River Roads.

An OTARMA Board election ballot was reviewed.

The Resolution to participate in the Upper Scioto Watershed Planning partnership, which was passed in August, was signed for submission to Mid-Ohio Regional Planning Commission.

Mr. Irvine mentioned the upland reservoir plans (in Troy Township) were received by Delaware County.  The project is supposed to begin this spring or summer and will be a bladder reservoir system.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #829-832, 7467-7499, totaling $74,024.74.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business, Trustee Johnson moved to adjourn.  Trustee Garrett seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
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